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SCM Resident Golf Advisory Committee  
Thursday, April 11, 2024 (Meeting started at 1:30pm in the 1880 Grille) 

 

Q2 2024 Agenda 

 
I. Introduction of Committee Members and those in attendance (In attendance: Mark Whetzel, PGA 

Conestoga Director of Golf, Rick Jackson Conestoga Director of Revenue & Operations, Mike Paluso, Monica 

Paluso, Dan Erhart Men’s League 18 Hole President, Cheri Erhart Women’s League 18 Hole President, Deb 

Hooker Women’s 9 Hole President, Todd Koller Men’s 9 Hole President. Excused: Bob Muszar Advisory 

Committee Events Coordinator) 

II. Updates and changes for league play and details through Ryan (Mark reiterated to continue to 

coordinate all schedules with Ryan Scott.  Mark also encouraged each league President, to cc Mark or Rick 

to keep us in the loop.) 

III. Development and best uses for the new Resident Only Tab on Conestoga website 

a)  Missing 9 Hole League Introduction & SCM Community Golf Events (Missing Men’s 9-hole 

Men’s league introduction and community golf events.) 

b) Posting of Committee notes and announcements. (No emails on website, to protect from 

online scammers.) 

c) Posting contact information for Committee members. (No emails) 

 1. Encourage residents to contact Committee members regarding Golf Club matters and for 

Committee members to provide feedback.  

IV. Noteefy Software Update  

a) New Noteefy ads on each golf cart. 

b) 410 signed up users as of 04.10.2024, and 1,268 tee time searches YTD. 

V. Special Events Short List (Advisory Committee Members were given five special golf events that were 

created and approved by the Advisory Events Committee from Bob Muszar, Cheri Erhart, and Mark Whetzel.  

The committee chose to move forward with two special events for 2024: Closest to the Pin event in the 

summer, and Octoberfest on 9/30.  Mark reiterated that Conestoga staff would be administering all the 

special events created by the Advisory Committee.) 



 

 

VI. UNLV Monday 4/29 Event (Mark asked any of the Committee Members if indeed they had interest in 

playing in the UNLV charity event on Monday 4/29.) 

VII. USGA Course Consulting Report (Mark told the Committee about the recent USGA Greens Section 

report.  Mark suggested, if the Committee would be alright, to send them the USGA report to help answer 

any questions regarding the maintenance of the golf course.  Committee agreed, and Mark will send out the 

USGA report sections that pertain to the golf course maintenance.  Mark also explained the importance of 

said consulting report, and that it’s basically an audit of how the maintenance is administered by 

Conestoga’s Superintendent and support staff.  The report is invaluable in assessing maintenance needs and 

is a helpmate for our Superintendent.) 

VIII. Closing remarks (Mark mentioned that Bill Ennis who is running for Mesquite Mayor, is having a 

meet and greet on Monday 4/22 from 4pm-6pm and both the Men’s 18 hole and Women’s 9-hole leagues 

that play on Monday’s are invited.) 

IX.  Adjournment  


